
 
 
 

 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council  
 
FROM:  Rondella Hawkins, Officer 
  Telecommunications and Regulatory Affairs Office  
 
DATE:  April 16, 2020 
 
SUBJECT:     Resolution No. 20200409-033 – Update on Code Amendments to Credit Access 

Business Ordinance 
 
 
On April 9, 2020 City Council adopted Resolution No. 20200409-033 which directed the City 
Manager to update the City’s Credit Access Business regulations to address concerns raised by 
Texas Attorney General Opinion KP0277, and to present Code amendments to Council for 
approval by April 23, 2020.  
 
TARA, the Law Department, and Municipal Court prosecutors have made significant progress in 
reviewing the applicable Code provisions.  However, these regulations are highly technical, 
which means that staff needs additional time to work through legal and practical issues before 
the code amendment can be finalized.   
 
Staff will bring back these Code amendments to City Council no later than May 21, 2020. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at 512-974-2422 or Rondella.Hawkins@austintexas.gov if you 
have any questions.  
 
 
 
cc:   Spencer Cronk, City Manager 
 J. Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager 
 Anne Morgan, City Attorney  
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